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www.maumeevalleygrowers.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
- MINUTES -

Thursday – December 10, 2015
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
 
President Jill Bench called the meeting to order at 12:12 pm.  

Board Attendees (12):   Joe Perlaky, Greg Barrow, Jill Bench, Jeff Creque, Robin Hawkins, Ian Hoen, Ralph Keefe, Josh Miller, Beth Scheckelhoff, Anne Schenk, Eric Stallkamp and Walt Krueger were present.  Sara Brick-Sturt, Deb Bettinger, Kim Bunge and Jennifer Bolt were excused.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – Jill Bench asked that the minutes be reviewed.  Jeff Creque made a motion to accept as written, seconded by Ralph Keefe, motion passed.  Jill also mentioned that A.M. Leonard Tools would like to attend our next Board meeting in February.  They would like to then meet with the Business Committee to discuss a possible co-op purchase program.
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – No report 

Treasurer’s Report – No report.  Joe will email checkbook balance and accounts receivables to board afterwards.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
Joe Perlaky reported that the final Farmers Market draw was made earlier this week with a check to follow by the end of the month.  This will conclude all activity on this particular grant.  Both Grant #1 & #2 were active exclusively in the 2015 budget.  Grant #3 will begin in 2016.
Part of Joe’s report along with contributions from Jeff Creque and Jill Bench on the food hub is listed below.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Business Committee-Chair (s) Jeff Creque, Anne Schenk 
· Food Hub - Jeff Creque and Jill Bench reported that a meeting was held with Okun Produce last week to begin discussions on a potential collaboration with the food hub.  Much information was shared with many questions still unanswered.  Joe has contacted Shelly at Okun’s for a follow-up meeting or to at least get some comments and future direction.  We should hear from her soon.  Once some of these concerns are answered, we can then proceed and meet with the farmers.  We are hoping that will still be in December prior to the holidays.
Education/Events-Chair (s) Beth Scheckelhoff, Josh Miller
· Beth Scheckelhoff reported that the winter conference will be held on January 7th from 8:30 am - 12:30 pm at Don Schmidlin’s greenhouse in Delta with lunch provided.  Attendees can tour his hydroponic facility and his new 75 kv solar system. 

· His PV installer will give a short presentation on the installation and address the REAP grant which provides a 25% cost reduction and 30% tax credit to the owner.  Palmer Energy is willing to assist growers in analyzing a variety of solar options.

· There will also be a pesticide applicator training core and greenhouse credit
· Lilian Brislen, Executive Director of The Food Connection from the University of Kentucky is scheduled to speak on the Grasshoppers Food Hub:  Lessons Learned.

Nominating Committee – Tom Creque
· The Board then took names from the floor to elect officer.  The following results are listed below:

· Jill Bench

President

· Deb Bettinger

VP

· Josh Miller

Secretary

· Bob Hoen

Treasurer

Due to a new job position, Sara Brick-Sturt will be stepping down from her Board Position.  Jacob Urrutia had the next highest vote total during the nominating process and will be asked to join the MVGA Board.

New Business

Robin Hawkins asked Joe Perlaky to contact E Mickens who is the Executive Director of the Toledo Community Development Corporation to see if she or her organization had an interest in joining as a member of the Maumee Valley Growers.  They operate four community gardens in Toledo.  One is located on the old Doehler Jarvis plant on Ferndale.
A motion to adjourn was made by Jeff Creque and seconded by Josh Miller at 1:23 pm.
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